ASSOCIATION FOR LANGUAGE LEARNING

LONDON REGION BRANCH

COMMITTEE MEETING

THURSDAY 21ST APRIL2005 17.30 – 19.00 AT CILT

Present:  Charles Claxton, Giovanna Muszynska, Kausar Ali, Sharon Mangion, Jolande Botha, Helen Myers, Christina Sanchez, Nick Mair, Kathleen Merino, Peter Moore, Caroline Conlon, Samantha Cowie, Neil Jones, Michael Taylor, Joe Brown, Stéphane Derône

1. Apologies:  Claire Jones, Jo Campling, Sarah Bird, John Blake, Barry Jones.

2. Welcome to new members, especially Michael Taylor who will be joining the German and Italian committees.  Simon Brewer is going to Thailand and will be removed from the committee list.  Marije Inguez will also be removed from the committee list as she is not a member of ALL yet.  Welcome to Joe Brown who is involved in the training of Primary German PGCE students and acted as an observer at the meeting.  Charles introduced John Blake to the committee by reading a letter written by John.  He needs to be included on the members list and must receive minutes of meetings. (john@blakej76.freeserve.co.uk). John sent his apologies for not attending the meeting. 

3. Minutes of meeting on 25.01.2005 approved.

4. Matters arising:  Primary PGCE needs to be addressed as well as the AGM.

5. Chairperson’s report:  A huge thanks from Charles for all the hard work and commitment of committee members.  Charles mentioned that there might be a possibility of him not being able to continue as chairperson and wanted to give a warning in advance.  Charles might move into a new job in the summer and did not want to leave it to the last moment to notify people.  Charles said the branch is in a very good health and that it was a privilege to be chairperson for the LRB.  He will talk to Claire and to members of the committee informally.

6. Secretary’s report:  Claire asked Jolande to act as Secretary for this meeting.  The list of contact details of committee members was sent around to be updated.  Members were also asked to forward all the receipts for travel directly to Martin Childs.

7. Treasurer’s report:  Martin Childs was not present.

8. Comenius London / CILT update:  Caroline Conlon introduced herself as the CILT , Comenius, KS2, Adult and London representative.  She has a London focus and is there to support people in the 33 London LEAs.   She is the liaison person who gives feedback to the DfES as well as to members.  If somebody was needed to talk to schools or groups of people, she will be keen to assist by putting you in touch with speakers, etc.  When a London event is organised, rather contact her to see whether events can be hosted together.  In order to support language projects and work it is essential that we work together.  She will also reach out to teachers who are not part of the Specialist Schools Trust.  Caroline asked people to contact her if any help is needed and handed out leaflets and said that CILT sent out a new events booklet.  Caroline gave a demonstration of how the website can be used to get information from.  She also mentioned that support group meetings for KS2 are free.  Helen asked whether the Surrey schools could be included in Caroline’s work.  Caroline will look into it, but it will be difficult with the funding provided for the London LEAs.

9. Update from sub-committees:  Spanish – Sharon advertised Spanish sessions at Language World (information sent around).  Charles mentioned an opportunity for working together on a Spanish project between 8 schools in London and 8 schools in Murcia.  Information given to the Spanish committee and Charles will send e-info to Helen.  Christina spoke about the Spanish event that was supposed to happen over the coming weekend on Saturday 30th April).  Unfortunately, due to the Bank Holiday weekend and low numbers, the event had to be postponed.  The speaker will be prepared to do it at any other time when rearranged.  The sessions would have been on:  Writing Skills AS2 and Methodology and Literature.   A suggestion is to host the event in October.  Catherine was concerned that it might clash with the Spanish National Day in October.  Charles suggested that they run something collaboratively with CILT or to do a collaborative event between the National and Regional committees.  Helen mentioned that she spoke to the Institut Français and that they were very helpful. The National event attracted 150 people.  An idea is to host a smaller event in your own region.  Nick suggested that they get someone to talk about the bombings or to ask people at King’s Canterbury Secondary School to talk about “How to enthuse pupils”.  They manage to attract lots of pupils and managed to get ALL As and Bs.  Caroline suggested that they contact local universities to find out what new films are coming up etc.  Kathleen posed questions about publicity of events.  She is stiil in favour of the old-fashioned paper form and believes that you will attract more people by sending out leaflets.  Christina mentioned that the Consejeria helped a lot.  Helen warned that time is a big issue when it comes to publicity.  It needs to be planned in advance to be published on the ALL Net.  She mentioned a talk that she will give in Manchester where flyers were sent out and they managed to attract a lot of people in doing so.  Charles said that it is up to the committee to decide how they would like to publish the event whether electronically or in paper form.  The issue to consider is the time it will take to send letters out.  Nick suggested that we print it on cards / laser and to get sticky labels from ALL Rugby to minimise the time it takes to send letters out.  Helen asked whether we can claim for a clerical person to do the job, e.g. £12 per hour.  Charles feels we should look at the numbers it attracts to an event to see whether it is cost effective.  Helen suggested an event that is free where the purpose is to network and to speak in the target language – teachers could be asked to bring 30 interesting worksheets along as “entrance fee”.  Italian:  Michael Taylor will join the Italian committee.  Sharon wanted to get ideas for the next event.  When is a good time?  Which topics?  She gave feedback on the Italian Essay competition – 10 schools entered.  Half the schools that entered were Independent Schools.  She would like to meet with Jo and Michael to organise an event.  Sharon suggested a London Branch INSET day for all the languages where different workshops are offered.  The workshops can run back-to-back and the INSET can serve as a networking event.  Caroline is very interested in helping set it up.  Helen suggested that the workshops can run in the morning and then to show a film in the afternoon.  The committee supported the idea.  Jolande would definitely like to help setting up German events for such a day.  Charles told Sharon to decide on a date, to contact Caroline and to run with it.  Helen wanted to know how many times a year this will take place.  Sharon wants to start small and then take it from there.  Charles suggested that committee members continued this discussion.  German - Jolande attended a discussion at the British Council with Jo Brown about “Creating links between German/ British youth” – the forum was formed as a result of The Queen’s visit to Germany.  Jolande also attended dinner at home of the German Minister of the German Embassy where a discussion was led by him about the “Future of German”.  Jolande will contact Sharon to organise a German event alongside the other LRB committees.  Community Languages – Kausar mentioned that the next event will be 4th March 2006. Primary – Not discussed French – Helen and Sarah talked about possible workshops and working with the Institut Francais at a very low cost.  ICT – Nick said that the next event will be the week after half term (first week in June).  He is also busy writing new software to use in language teaching.  Helen mentioned two events at the Ashcombe – 0n the 10th June and 29th June.

10. Future events:  See above.  A reminder was given of the AGM.  Sharon will contact Claire about a date for the PGCE event, either 1st/2nd week in October.  Caroline told Sharon to look on the NACELL web for information on course leaders.  Helen mentioned the Primary Languages Day on 7th October.

11. Feedback: Mentioned elsewhere

12. A.O.B.  Everybody agreed that we will stick to the April meeting.  Peter suggested that we have a “Thought of the month” in different languages on the ALL web.  Helen will follow that up.  Caroline mentioned a leaflet designed for Heads and governors “Languages in the 14-19 Curriculum”.  Sharon will send a survey to members on the committee on “The future of languages” via e-mail.  She will give a copy of the report to committee members.  Sam Cowie (samcowie@gmx.net) and Michael Taylor (taylor_m_g@yahoo.co.uk) must be added to the e-mail list.  

13. Date and venue for next meeting:  Confirmed date – 15th September 2005 at CILT.  Caroline has confirmed with Claire.  Giovanna has already given her apologies for the 15th September.

